To be confirmed on 3rd August 2015
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 6th July 2015 

at St Peter’s, Belmont
Present: 


Councillor D Wild (in the chair), Councillors P Birch, H Dowle, Rev A Morris, 

P Rigby and P Wild

Also present: G Syddall (Clerk), PCSOs Gisicz and colleague, and ten members of the public 

Prior to the meting, members of the public were given an opportunity to address the Parish Council.

One resident asked whether pressure could be brought to bear on Blackburn with Darwen Council over the lack of white lines on the roads, potholes, hazardous car parking on yellow lines at Edgworth crossroads, and parking on both sides of Blackburn Road – it was noted that some resurfacing works were scheduled for that week, and it was felt that double parking acts as a traffic calming measure. However, it was agreed to write to BwD about white lines and parking at the crossroads. 

He also raised the issue of rats at Barlow Court caused by one resident putting out an excessive amount of food for the birds – it was agreed to write to Environmental Services and Twin Valley Homes.

Local residents from Belmont then spoke in relation to applications 10/15/0619, 10/15/0396 and 10/15/0438.

Another local resident spoke about the apparent loss of the bus service in Belmont from September – it was agreed to speak to Travel Assist, who run the service in Edgworth, to see if they could offer a replacement service. Community run services were also suggested.

7166 Police Report

Crime statistics are no longer reported at PACT meetings, but are available on the Safer Lancashire website.

Residents can also register with In The Know to receive text or email messages about crime in the area.

The previous week, four people had been arrested in Edgworth in the early hours in connection with a burglary, and PCSO Gisicz had followed a stolen pick-up truck, resulting in the recovery of the vehicle.

The Police continue to work with the community road watch team, and the speed van is regularly sited on the A575 and on Blackburn Road and Broadhead Road in Edgworth. In the past month there have been 41 bookings in Edgworth, 31 of which were on Broadhead Road.

A member of the public questioned why a Greater Manchester Police car stopped a motorist on Broadhead Road when it was outside its area. PCSO Gisicz offered to investigate.

7167 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 1st June 2015, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7168 Matters Arising – Belmont Toilets

It was reported that children had been twisting round taps on the sinks and leaving them running, so that water had been running onto the floor.

Resolved: That the taps be replaced with self-closing push taps.

7169 Declarations of Interest

Councillor A Buchanan declared an interest in planning application 10/15/0144. 

He left the room during consideration of the item.

7170 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman June
£1165.00

BT Payment Services
Telephone



£    91.04


HM Revenue & Customs
Income tax/Nat.Insurance

£  200.10

Mr P Birch


Purchase of plants


£    25.40


A Herd


June salary 



£  286.00
G Syddall


June salary & mileage

£  852.02

7171Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/15/0619, 10/15/0396, 10/15/0411, 10/15/0438, 10/15/0526, 10/15/0609, 10/15/0144, 10/15/0345,10/15/0393, 10/15/0449, 10/15/0470, 10/15/0478, 10/15/0479, 10/15/0498, 10/15/0523, and 10/15/0647.

7172 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.

7173 Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted.

7174 The Barlow

A joint meeting had recently been held with the volunteers.

The VAT People had confirmed that, as the Barlow's VAT registration only covers the pavilion (and the cricket club facilities) and not the main building, the Barlow will continue to only account for VAT on the rental income from the cricket club.

The Barlow does not need to account for any VAT on its sales, and all VAT that the main building incurs will be irrecoverable.
As a registered charity, it will entitled to zero rating on supplies for advertising to promote the organisation, goods used in connection with collecting monetary donations, and certain works to the building.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 1ST JULY 2015

10/15/0619
Multi use building to act as a wedding reception venue and function room, café and community resource/education/training centre, including parking, landscaping and servicing areas at Wards Reservoir, Belmont


The Parish Council objects to this proposed development on the grounds that it is inappropriate in the Green Belt; it will have a detrimental visual impact on the surrounding area; the proposed car parking is inadequate for weddings and other large functions; and the proposed access will create risk to road safety.

10/15/0396
Residential development comprising four detached dwellings at Hill Top, Belmont Road, Belmont


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development, but would like to see the inclusion of additional trees to replace those previously lost from the site

10/15/0411 
Permanent alterations to existing site access and formation of temporary secondary construction access point, in association with permitted development maintenance works at Springs Reservoir, Belmont Road, Belmont


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0438
First floor conservatory at 2 Back High Street, Belmont


The Parish Council objects to this proposed development on the grounds that it will create overlooking of bedrooms and bathrooms in neighbouring properties
10/15/0526
Slate pitch roof over part of existing flat roof at the Black Dog, 4 Church Street, Belmont


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development, and feels it will improve the street scene
10/15/0609
Two storey extension with alterations to existing layout at Hampson’s Lodge, off Belmont Road, Belmont


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0144
Erection of new dwelling at Lower Giles Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton


The Parish Council objects to this proposed development, on that grounds that it is an over- development of the site and is out of character with the surrounding area and architecture
10/15/0345
Single storey extension to side and rear and new vehicular access to classified road at 321 Bolton Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0393
Single storey rear extension, dormer and alignment of rear wall with neighbouring property at 7 High Street, Chapeltown 


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0449
Removal of 20m high replica tree mast and replacement with a 30m high replica tree mast accommodating four multi-band antenna and one transmission dish, with associated cable tray, gantry and supporting poles at Cadshaw Farm Bolton Road, Bull Hill, Darwen


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0470
Alteration and re-roofing of existing single storey structure and addition of pitched roof to existing flat roofed garage at Vale House, Vale Street, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0478
Retention of raised platforms at Plots 5, 6 & 7 Victoria Mill, Station Road, Chapeltown


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0479
Addition of raised platforms at Plots 1 - 4 Victoria Mill, Station Road, Chapeltown


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0498
Temporary siting of residential caravan for up to two years during construction of dwelling at Chetham Farm, High Street, Chapeltown


The Parish Council has no objection to this proposed development
10/15/0523
Retrospective application for the erection of a double garage with office space above at Longworth Bank Farm, Blackburn Road, Turton


The Parish Council objected to the original application on the grounds that it was considered to be an over-development of an already over-developed site, and the proposed garage, by virtue of its siting and height, would lead to a loss of visual amenity for adjacent residents.


The Parish Council strongly objects to this proposed amended development as it is for an even larger and taller building, and the Parish Council would urge that steps are taken to secure its removal. 
10/15/0647
Demolition of side extension and construction of single storey extensions, and alterations to arched opening on north east elevation at Entwistle Hall Barn, Entwistle Hall Lane, Entwistle


The Parish Council objects to this proposed development, on that grounds that it is an over- development of the site and is out of keeping with the neighbouring Grade II listed building.

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 3rd August 2015 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 10.00pm
